
We hope you will enjoy this new publication to keep you in the loop with the goings on in 
the committee work projects, education opportunities, and news from around the country - 
in little snippets for you to share with your teams. Share it, print it for your tea rooms, let us 
know if you have anything we can include in it to share. It’s for everyone.

Panui

The committee met on 12th April in Wellington for our Face to Face meeting, 
and were able to attend to some due diligence including the finalising of the 
Annual Plan, response to Paul Goulter (NZNO CEO) to provide input and ideas 
for growing the success of Colleges and Sections, and also reviewing our many 
applications for the Education Fund. 

In addition to this, we discussed the plan for a new enteral feeding sub specialty 
group- and we agreed that this is a growing area of advanced nursing practice 
that we would like to support. If you are interested in being part of this group, 
please get in touch with us NZGNC Secretary secretaryofnzgnc@gmail.com so 
we can pass on your details. 

Also discussed was the current situation we have where the AS/NZ4187 
standard for reprocessing of reusable medical devices has been updated but is 
now an Australian only standard. There is much work happening on this still at 
a national level, and we will continue to keep involved until we can endorse this 
standard, or a similar arrangement.

Work is underway to host the Gastroenterology Nurse Leaders day which will be 
held on Friday 20 September. The theme for this is Kotuitui- Connected Health 
Workforce, with a focus on Regional Health challenges too. Watch this space for 
more information.

The new DOPS (Directly Observed Procedures) are live on the website now - so 
please check these out for your team. GNC Resources (nzno.org.nz)

The committee’s next meeting is by Zoom on 12th June, please get in touch with 
us if you have any questions. NZGNC Secretary secretaryofnzgnc@gmail.com.

Welcome to the latest 
edition of NZgNC Panui! 

Our Sponsors:

Update from 
the committee
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Click the links below

L-R: Kirsten Arnold (Treasurer), Nicola Caine, Fiona Williams, Jessica Southall (Secretary), Julia 
Anderson (PNA), Merrilee Williams (Chair), Justin Augustine, Gino Borromeo. Absent: Karen Kempin.

Upcoming education  
opportunities:

GENCA FUNDAMENTALS OF  
ENDOSCOPE REPROCESSING DATES:

Register here: genca.org 
26 July Auckland 
09 August 2024 Wellington 

GASTROENTEROLOGY ANNUAL 
SCIENTIFIC MEETING

27 - 29 November - Claudelands, Hamilton 
Register here: gastroconference.co.nz 
Registrations open July 2024. 

Abstracts welcomed from now! 
Great opportunities for nurses to win 
scholarships for Best First time Nurse 
presenter, Best Nurse Presentation, 
Best Poster, and Best Article in the Tube 
Journal. 

mailto:secretaryofnzgnc%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.nzno.org.nz/Portals/0/Files/Documents/Groups/Gastroenterology/2017-03-16-Directly%20Observed%20Practical%20Skills%20Assessment%20Tool%20Implementation%20Guide.pdf
mailto:secretaryofnzgnc%40gmail.com?subject=
https://continuum.olympusprofed.com/
https://www.obex.co.nz/obex-events/
https://www.bostonscientific.com/en-US/education.html
https://www.insightmedical.co.nz/
https://www.genca.org/education/find-an-event/
https://www.gastroconference.co.nz/


This was acknowledged on 19 April by a worldwide campaign to 
highlight the growing prevalence of chronic liver disease, and the 
increasing healthcare burden. Our NZ hepatology nurses continue 
to grow their skill set and knowledge in this area as new diagnostic 
modalities are introduced and used in advanced nursing practice. 

The NZgNC Hepatology sub specialty group are in the final stages 
of completing the Knowledge and Skills Framework which will help 
guide new and experienced nurses in this area to benchmark their 
learning development. They have been working with the AHA to 
finalise these, and have created a NZ specific framework. 

Susan Gale (Health NZ Southern) recently spoke at the GENCA to 
share the NZ context for Hepatology Nursing, and our current 
successes and challenges. Her presentation was well received by 
the audience of nearly 350 gastroenterology nurses from mainly 
Australia.

While World Liver day was on the 19th April World Hepatitis Day  
is on the 28th July!

World  
Liver Day

Panui  |  June 2024

An exciting opportunity has become available for the right person to join the 
National Endoscopy Quality Improvement Programme (NEQIP) as the nurse lead 
for New Zealand. You will work closely with the clinical lead and coordinator and 
have strong links with the senior advisor from Health New Zealand, Te Whatu Ora.

The role requires an endoscopy subject matter expert with strong leadership 
skills and good organisational attributes to ensure delivery of strategic 
programme objectives. You must be forward thinking and have a collaborative 
approach to supporting patient centred endoscopy quality and service 
improvements using the national framework of quality standards.

Please send any enquiries and expressions of interest to Neqip@cdhb.health.nz

ARE YOU PASSIONATE ABOUT ENDOSCOPY?
DO YOU CARE ABOUT QUALITY IMPROVEMENT?

NEQIP: Striving to facilitate safe, 
patient-focused endoscopy 
services that are efficient, 
accountable and sustainable

This was acknowledged internationally on the 
19th May, marked here in NZ by purple lights 
on prestigious buildings across the country. 

The Hawke’s Bay team pictured here getting 
into the spirit of World IBD day 2024.

World IBD Day

At Camp Purple, children can enjoy fundamental elements of 
childhood such as playing outdoors, learning independence, 
nourishing self-esteem, challenging themselves 
physically, and being proud of their accomplishments. The 
compassionate and fun volunteers play an essential role in 
creating a positive experience for these children, allowing 
them to feel like regular campers and have fun without being 
labeled as “IBD patients”.

If you would like to be part of this amazing experience for kids, 
alongside other health care professionals, please register via 
About Camp Purple Live (crohnsandcolitis.org.nz) 

Dates: January 15th to January 20th, 2025

Camp Purple:  
Become a volunteer!

mailto:Neqip%40cdhb.health.nz?subject=
http://crohnsandcolitis.org.nz

